
 
 

CITY OF REDONDO BEACH 
 

EXEMPTION DECLARATION 

PURSUANT TO THE CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT 

 

DATE: May 5, 2021 
 

PROJECT ADDRESS: 224 Avenue C 
 

PROPOSED PROJECT: Consideration of an application requesting Local Landmark 
designation of an existing single-family residential home 
located at 224 Avenue C within a Single Family Residential 
(R-1) Zone in the Coastal Area of the City of Redondo 
Beach. 

 
In accordance with Chapter 3, Title 10, Section 10-3.301(a) of the Redondo Beach 
Municipal Code, the above-referenced project is Categorically Exempt from the 
preparation of environmental review documents pursuant to: 
 

Section 15331 of the Guidelines for Implementation of the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), which states, in part, that projects 
involving the maintenance, rehabilitation, restoration, preservation, or 
reconstruction of historical resources are Categorically Exempt, provided 
that the activity is consistent with the Secretary of Interior’s Standards for 
the Historic Treatment of Historic Properties. 
 

The subject site is neither located within an area designated as an environmental 
resource of hazardous or critical concern, nor within an officially designated, state 
scenic highway, nor within a hazardous waste site included on any list compiled 
pursuant to Section 65962.5 of the Government Code.  The project is not a successive 
project in the same place that may have a cumulative impact over time nor will the 
project have a significant effect on the environment due to unusual circumstances. 
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